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Wow! Time flies, it doesn’t seem possible that the holidays have already come and 

gone.  I hope everyone had a great and happy holiday season. 

 

I want to thank Amy Munoz, 69243 for a enjoyable gathering at the brewery in 
Weston, MO. Dwayne Cartee, 62218 thanks for stepping in and make the casino 
night a successful. Gerry More, 26604 did his usual great job with the Illinois and 

Missouri basketball game in St Louis. 

 

Jim Pendleton, 40286 is serving double duty for the remainder of year.  He will be 
serving as secretary and treasurer.  Thank you, Jim for being willing to assuming 
extra duties.  Jim has also done a great job on getting the bid ready for the Region 

6 meeting in 2014. Please help Jim out in away you can. 

 

I look forward to seeing everyone at the meeting in just a few short weeks at the 

Lake of the Ozarks.   

 

Please continue to Honor Our Promises Everyday. 

 
Michele Burnett Emmerich #60635 
President, , 2012-2013 
Missouri JCI Senate 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT: 

2012-2013 Missouri  
JCI Senate Officers 
 

President 
Michele Burnett Emmerich  
#60635     
23214 Prairie Valley Ave 
Salisbury MO 65281 
660-676-2188 
micheleburn@yahoo.com 
 
Vice President 
Susan Hatcher  
#58143 
532 Woodlyn Crossing 
Ballwin, MO 63021 
s-hatcher@sbcglobal.net 
 
Treasurer 
Jim Pendleton   
#40286 
6502 W 133rd Terrance 
Overland Park KS 66209 
jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary  
Jim Pendleton   
#40286 
6502 W 133rd Terrance 
Overland Park KS 66209 
jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com  

 
Chairman of the Board 
Deb Rothweiler  
#65300 
2806 Marsh Avenue 
Hannibal MO 63401 
jci65300@yahoo.com 
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January 2013 

1st   3rd Quarter newsletter deadline 

18th  -  20th Missouri Jaycees Year-End Meeting and LOTS,  

  Country Club Hotel, Lake of the Ozarks 

25th  -  27th  US JCI Senate Winter Board Meeting, San Diego, CA 

February 2013 

3rd  Super Bowl parties 

April 2013 

1st  4th Quarter newsletter deadline 

12th  -  14th  Region VI Spring Meeting, Watertown, SD 

May 2013 

TBA  Missouri JCI Senate Spring Meeting 

June 2013 

16th  -  20th U.S. JCI Senate Year End National Meeting 

SAVE THE DATES!!!! 
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Positive Programming  

We had a couple social projects and one important fund-
raiser for scholarship funds this quarter.  Our newsletter 
continues to outstanding, doesn’t it? – Great job – 
Tonya.    I missed the social near Kansas City fur to an 
annual vacation in Sanibel Island, FL but I heard it was a 
great time and lots of gratitude goes out to Amy Munoz 
at Weston Brewery.  It was great for an event on the 
West side of the state!  Thanks too for all those who 
helped out at the Casino night in Columbia helping the 
Southern Boone Jaycees and raising monies for one of 
the best needs of our organization to provide scholar-
ships to high school students furthering their education.   
Many thumbs up for Gerry Moore who again chaired the 
MU vs. IL game social – the location was outstanding, the 
attendance was wonderful and I bet based on some quick 
calculations we did better than break even!  Gerry, it 
was wonderful.  Plus, MO JCI Senate can be proud that 
our own Missouri won the BRAGGING Rights again this 

year …  

M-I-Z…Z-O-U. 

Upcoming this month is the General Membership at the 
Lake of the Ozarks – January 18-20, 2013 at the Country 
Club.  If you haven’t gotten registered and want to, just 
contact one of the officers or Ken Risley for registration.  
You, however, don’t have to register to come to the 

Senate Meeting (its free) and it only costs $15 (that is for 
all weekend) for Senate Hospitality.  So plan now to at-

tend.   

 

Hope to see you get away from cold Missouri to attend 
a winter get away to San Diego January 25-27, 2013 for 
US JCI National Board Meeting and then plan to travel to 
meet in Watertown, SD April 12-13 Region VI meeting 
led by our very own Donna Delaney as the Region VI 

Vice President. 

  

Other upcoming events will be announced as planned 
and chairman volunteer.  If you are looking for new 
events in your area, I encourage you to take a step for-
ward and help plan it…let President Michele or any offi-
cer know of your desires.  YOUR Senatorship is an 
HONOR but the privileges are what you make them to 
be – socializing, helping Jaycees, socializing, funding schol-
arships, socializing…it is HONOR and one you can make 

FUN!  

 

I would feel remiss not to mention one who certainly 
“Honored her Promise” of commitment to support the 
Missouri Jaycees, MO JCI Senate and the West St. Louis 
County Jaycees – Lori Vincent.  I was fortunate to have 
her as a mentor and leader in my years of Jaycees and 
was looking forward to leading the MO JCI Senate with 
her in the near future.  We will miss YOU, Lori Vincent 
but I know you will still be our ANGEL SENATOR help-

ing leading the way! 

 

All the best, 

Susan 

 

Susan Hatcher 

Missouri JCI Senate Vice President  

2012-2013 
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FROM THE SECRETARY: 

 Hope everyone has had a great holiday season thus far, 
and I'd like to wish all of our senators a Happy New 
Year!  Should be a great year of activities for our 
organization. 
  
I also hope some of you have had the opportunity to take 
part in some of the activities this past quarter.  We had a 
fun group at the Region 6 Fall Meeting in Owatonna MN 
in early October.  This was followed by the pre-
holiday social and Brewery Tour in Weston in mid 
November (great job Amy!).  Next up we had a good 
number of Senators who helped out with the Southern 
Boone Jaycees at their Casino Night in Columbia in early 
December.  Finally G Moore and crew had their usual 
good time with the Illinois Senators at the MU-Illinois 
hoops game in St Louis before Christmas.  Thanks also to 
the many Senators who helped out with work weekends 
at the Camp this fall. 
  

Finally we all hope to see many of you at our next State 
Senate Meeting at the Lake on Saturday, January 
19th.  We have some important items on the agenda, and 
we always welcome your discussion and input.  There 
will be excellent hospitality as well.  We will have the 
minutes from the meeting out to everyone shortly 
thereafter for your review. 
  
As always, if you have questions or comments about 
anything going on past, present, or future, feel free to 
contact on of your board members.  We look forward to 
seeing you at the Lake or at an upcoming event. 
  
Jim Pendleton, Jr 
Secretary 
Senator # 40286 
Jim Pendleton, Jr # 40286 
Secretary, 2012-2013 
Missouri JCI Senate 
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Greetings Senators!!  Well, it’s official…I’m the 92nd 
Missouri Jaycees State President.  WOW!!    
  
I’ve already had some great experiences.  One of which 
was attending the State President’s Retreat at Camp 
Discovery in Gainesboro, TN in early December 
2012.  What an amazing experience having the 
opportunity to meet so many other State Presidents and 
members of the 2013 Executive Board.  I learned a lot 
about myself...and others.  
  
There are so many of you to thank for supporting me 
along my journey (too many to mention by name), but 
you all know who you are.  I joined the Jaycees, as many 
say..."through the back door"...by experiencing the Senate 

and all your FUN activities prior to signing up.  I just 
want to let you to all know that I wouldn't be where I am 
today without those experiences.  So from the bottom of 
my heart, THANK YOU!!  I can't say it enough. 
  
I'm so excited about working together with all of you in 
2013!!  Let The Fun Begin!! 
 
Yours Always in Jaycees, 
Kristen Johnson 
2013 President 
Missouri Jaycees 
417.699.1111 
  
Let The Fun Begin! 

2013 Missouri Jaycees President 

I would like to discuss at the Winter Meeting what the 
Missouri Senate would like to do with the Onto Club. 
Should I just close the account or will the Senate start a 
new project to raise funds to help pay the cost of Senators 
going to National or State Meetings. Senators could also 
deposit money in their account through out year and they 
would not get hit with coming up with a huge sum of 

money at one time. I hate to close the account because it 
will be hard to reopen one. Please be prepared to talk 
about the above items at Winter Meeting. 
  
Thanks, 
Gerry Moore 
On to Chairman 

ONTO Club 
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Missouri Jaycees Foundation Reception  

Hello Missouri Jaycees and Senators, 
 
 I would like to invite everyone to stop by and learn 
more about the Missouri Jaycees Foundation at the 
Open House and Reception.  
 
 I have attached the flyer (back page) for the 
Foundation Reception for at the State Meeting on 
January 18 - 20, 2013 from 7:00 – 9:30 PM at the 
Fountain Court at the Country Club Hotel.  
 
 We will be hosting a silent auction during the 
reception and the Saturday luncheon as a Ways and 
Means project for the Foundation. 
 

 I am looking forward to seeing and visiting with you 
at the reception and during the Luncheon program 
of the state meeting. 
 
 Please share this information with your fellow 
Senators. 
 
 Yours in Jaycees, 
 
 Jackie Bax #60590 
Foundation Board Member 
Open House/Reception Chairperson 
(573) 690-1867 
bax60590@gmail.com 

2nd Annual Raffle COMING this MONTH 
 
BIG MONEY, BIG MONEY!! 
 
  
Remember the point is to donate rather than have to 
work some project in the HOT, HOT, Summer or 
COLD, COLD Winter.  Kind of aligns that the Senate 
organization exists to help Jaycee chapters and 
socialize!   It is EASY, It is FUN and you can WIN 
BIG MONEY.   For a donation of $20, your name 
will be entered for a chance to win prizes.  Donations 
will be limited to 300 tickets. There is no limit to how 
many times you can donate $20.    
  
Based on feedback from last year, there will be more 
prizes! 
  
Prizes 
1st - $500 
2nd-4th $100 
5th - $50 
 
Person who sells the most $50 (non-officer) 
Sales above 200 tickets will increase prizes. 
  

The program will run until at least 200 are sold or the 
May 2013 meeting whichever occurs last. 
 
Make this Super Raffle a huge success to run our MO 
JCI Senate organization this year and possibly next 
year and help our various charities!   Since we did the 
Cole County BBQ stand assistance and have not been 
paid yet, if the raffle money is not needed this year 
(and a motion is approved) we will move the monies 
forward to next year.   
 
I am looking for people to help sell tickets! 
 
Susan Hatcher 
Missouri JCI Senate Vice President  
2012-2013 
 
50/50 Raffle 
 
The officers plan to do a 50/50 pot for Alzheimer’s at 
the Winter MO JCI Meeting in January.  Bring an 
extra dollar or two!  
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If you are receiving this newsletter via snail mail, please consider signing up for e-mail communications.  
Contact me for more info.  This will save our organization money on printing and postage.  Thanks in advance 
for your participation. 
 
Tonya Benton, #66222,  bentontm@yahoo.com 

From The Newsletter Editor 

As many of you are aware, the Missouri JCI Senate is 
preparing a bid to host the Spring 2014 Region 6 
Meeting in Kansas City.  We will be discussing this 
bid in detail at our state meeting on Jan 19th.  Here 
are some of the highlights as of now. 
  
The meeting is planned for the weekend of April 11-
13, 2014.  The proposed location is the Ramada 
Conference Center KC, near I-435 and Front 
Street.  This hotel was formerly The Park Place 
Hotel. 
  
Registration for the weekend is $65 in advance, $75 
after March 10th.  Room rates for the weekend are 
$83 a night, which includes Thursday if anyone 
wishes to come early (more on this below).  Room 
rate includes breakfast at the hotel. 
  
There is an area of the hotel (third floor), that has 
several conference rooms we will use for various 
activities, including hospitality (can bring our own 
food, drink, etc into this area), silent auction, card 
game area, and breakout meetings.  There is an 
outdoor balcony that wraps around these rooms, 
which overlooks a lake, that would be usable as well 
if the weather cooperates.  The cost for these 
rooms is built into our regular hotel room rate. 
  
Combo of spaces for our use on Saturday for the 
meeting, lunch, and other breakout sessions as 
needed. 
  
Original plan was to do a lunch at the hotel Saturday 
afternoon.  However a number of people have 
suggested that the main meal on Saturday should be 

a dinner, so we have some options being looked 
at.  Still awaiting cost figures on a couple of these. 
  
As a result, there will be a couple different budgets 
prepared.  We have a tentative one right now based 
on doing a lunch on Sat, with conservative costs for 
weekend hospitality, and some misc supplies needed 
that gives us a good profit based on variable levels of 
attendance.  Dinners are usually a little more costly, 
so doing that would obviously lower our profit a 
bit.. I will be sending out a new budget report after 
we get our cost updates on these dinner 
options.  Will have Ken send an eblast in advance of 
the meeting. 
  
We are also considering some optional events Thurs 
nite and Friday during the day, such as a golf outing 
or other activities for those who may be interested 
in coming to town a day early.  These items, such as 
golf, would be an additional cost. 
  
There will be discussion on this at the meeting on 
Jan 19th at the Lake.  Your input would be 
appreciated, so we would like to see you at the 
meeting if possible.  Our bid will be presented at the 
next Region 6 Meeting in April in Watertown, 
SD.  We would encourage all Senators to come to 
this event to help support our bid.  If you have any 
questions, or would like some additional info from 
me, please let me know. 
  
Thanks - 
Jim Pendleton, Jr. 

Bid for Region 6 Spring 2014 Meeting 
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Tonya Benton 
MO JCI Senate Newsletter 
1425 Woodstone Drive 
St. Charles, MO  63304 
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